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APPOINTMENT OF NEW LORD CHIEF JUSTICE OF ENGLAND 
AND WALES 

 
On behalf of all judicial office holders in Northern Ireland, Dame Siobhan Keegan, 
the Lady Chief Justice of Northern Ireland, has sent her warmest congratulations to 
Dame Sue Carr following her achievement in being appointed to the office of Lord 
Chief Justice of England and Wales and as the first female to hold that role.  Dame 
Siobhan recognises the close links between the jurisdictions and looks forward to 
working with Dame Sue when she takes up office on 1 October 2023. 
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contact: 
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Lady Chief Justice’s Office 
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Telephone: 028 9072 5921 
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mailto:Debbie.Maclam@courtsni.gov.uk

